Minutes

Steering Committee, EKU Presidential Advisory Council

Monday, April 8, 3:00 p.m.

Gentry Building, EKU

Present: Cross, Fisher, Kleppinger, Laird, Long, Melius, Mink, Stanfield, Webb, Williams

The meeting began at 3:07 p.m.

The first order of business was the determination of a Secretary for the Steering Committee.  There being no volunteers, Jim Fisher—because he made the mistake of doing such a fine job with previous minutes—was selected/appointed as Secretary.

The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and accepted as submitted.

Staff Council Eligibility

A spirited discussion developed concerning who was potentially eligible to serve on the Staff Council.  

Dave Williams distributed a list of classified and contract staff positions by Presidential and Vice- Presidential areas.  There are 1,409 total staff employees.

Williams:  Suggested that eligibility be limited to only full-time, permanent, non-teaching employees.  

Mink:  Added that eligibility be extended to anyone not eligible to serve on the Faculty Senate.

Williams:  Indicated that Council members be at the level of Director or below.

The general discussion by Steering Committee members concerning eligibility continued.  The consensus was that the Council be representative and that the group include all Eastern employees who were not represented by other groups or did not have access to the EKU Administration.

Melius:  Added the language that “everyone not eligible to be a member of the Faculty Senate”, should be eligible for the Staff Council.

Kleppinger:  Suggested that the direct reports of the Deans also be eligible.

Fisher:  Agreed with the suggestions to include Directors and below AND suggested that other staff positions be approved for membership by a 2/3 vote of the Council.  This would add some flexibility.  Also asked if we should include part-time employees.

Williams:  Eligibility should be extended to those employees who are eligible for benefits.

Further discussion continued.  Some of the issues considered by the Committee included part-time/full-time status, employees funded under soft money, requiring members to be eligible for retirement benefits, position levels, and not permitting staff employees who were regular members of other standing committees with access to the EKU Administration including:  the Provost Council, the Administrative Council, the Faculty Senate, the Student Senate, and the Board of Regents.  The Steering Committee wanted eligibility to be as inclusive as possible.

An early version of the criteria for eligibility is presented here:

-permanent employees of EKU

-eligible for  benefits as described in the Staff Handbook

-at the level of director or below

-not members of the Provost Council and/or the Administrative Council

-not eligible for election to the Faculty Senate

Additional positions could be included by a 2/3 vote of the Council.

Mink:  Suggested that we add the Student and Faculty Regents as members.  

Kleppinger:  Our goal is to include others not specifically represented in other ways.  (Note: It was decided that some version of this phrase be included in any statement of eligibility.)

Williams:  Asked how we should categorize the members.

Mink:  Indicated that Morehead had developed a number of categories by job function and by area.

Williams:  Preferred by area.

Kleppinger:   Thought that there should be a mix of areas and job categories.

Council Size
Fisher:  Suggested that the Steering Committee discuss the size of the Staff Council.  Indicated that 15 would be a sufficient size.

Williams:  Indicated that 15 would not be enough.  Also added that there were more classified employees that contract employees.

Fisher:  The Council is advisory, and not a formal representative group for staff employees.

Long:  If there are more than 25 members on the Council, we will be in trouble.  Would it be possible to add other members as ex-officio members?

The general consensus was that the group consist of an initial membership of 18 to 24 members.

Staff Employees by Divisional Area

Webb totaled the number of contract and classified employees by Presidential and Vice-Presidential area.  The totals were as follows.

President’s Office

  34

(mostly Athletics)

Academic Affairs

505

Financial Affairs

 72

Student Affairs

 74

Administrative Affairs
481

Development


  21

Government Relations
    3

Foundation


  19

There was a general discussion concerning a proportional mix of Council members based on these numbers.  A sub-committee made up of Webb, Mink, Kleppinger, Laird, and Williams will meet on April 16th to develop a proposal that would consider the number of contract and classified employees and some array of categories.  Their goal would be to achieve some sort of parity between classifications and division areas.

The next meeting of the Steering Committee will be on Monday, April 22 from 3:00 to 4:30 p.m. in the Gentry Building.  Agenda items will include:  

-Size and Representation of the Council

-Election Process

-Statement of Purpose and/or Scope of Activities

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Fisher

(Reluctant) Secretary

April 12, 2002

Corrected and Approved

April 22, 2002
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